
 
 

October 29, 2021 
 

Tragic Incident on the Grossmont College Running Track 
 
Dear Colleagues, 
 
It is my sad duty to inform you that a Grossmont College campus visitor passed away today due 
to what appears to have been natural causes. The individual, whose identity has not been 
released, appears to have collapsed while exercising on the campus running track. The 
individual was found unresponsive by a campus employee about 10:35 a.m. The employee 
called 911. Authorities responded and pronounced the individual deceased. The Medical 
Examiner’s office has also responded. There is no sign of suspicious activity.  
 
Our hearts go out to the family of the deceased individual. We are thinking of them at this time, 
and offer our deepest sympathies.  All sports team activities planned for the campus track and 
field are cancelled for today. 
 
The Employee Assistance Program is available to any employees seeking support. 
 

Sincerely, 
 

Lynn 
 

Lynn Ceresino Neault, Ed.D. 
Chancellor, Grossmont-Cuyamaca Community College District  


